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September 15, 2021 

Mr. Richard K. Verhaagen 
Site Manager 
Fermi Site Office 
U.S. Department of Energy 
P. O. Box 2000 
Batavia, Illinois 60510-5011 
U.S.A. 

SUBJECT:  Incident of Security Concern (IOSC) Plan 

Dear Mr. Verhaagen, 

It was advised by the review team that conducted the 2021 Safeguards & Security Effectiveness Review to 
obtain formal Officially Designated Federal Security Authority approval of FRA's standalone IOSC Plan.  The 
IOSC Plan is referenced in the FRA Site Security Plan and is attached for your review and approval.   

If there are any questions, please contact Security Chief, Joe Rogers at x8041 or  jrogers@fnal.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Amber Kenney 
Chief Safety Officer 

Attach:  Fermilab IOSC Plan 

cc: W. Begner 
D. Chovancek
K. Gregory
N. Lockyer
M. Michels
J. Rogers
J. Scott

Doc.DB #2761 

Amber M. Kenney 
Chief Safety Officer 

ES&H Section 
P.O. Box 500, MS 119 
Kirk Road and Pine Street 
Batavia, Illinois 60510-5011 
USA 

Office:  630.840.2977 
Fax:  630.840.3390 
tamber@fnal.gov 
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